July 18, 2025

Dear Superintendents and BOCES Directors

We received a message today from the U.S. Department of Education (ED) saying that the federal government will release a total of \$1.3 billion in Title IV-B - 21st Century Community Learning Centers grant – funding to states, including Colorado. Once we receive the grant award notice from ED next week, we will notify grantees with the updated 2025-26 allocation and work with grantees to update budgets. After the updated budgets are approved, we will distribute grant award letters (GALs) as quickly as possible.

We have not yet received any update from ED on Colorado's funding for Title I-C, II-A, III-A, and IV-A. I will continue to keep you updated as we know more.

Warm Regards,

Susana Córdova